

Thomas J. Regan direct dial: 860.509.6522 tregan@brownrudnick.com 185 Asylum Street Hartford Connecticut 06103 tel 860.509.6500 fax 860.509.6501

December 31, 2013

## Via First Class and Electronic Mail

Ms. Melanie Bachman
Executive Director
Connecticut Siting Council
Ten Franklin Square
New Britain, Connecticut 06051

RE: Docket No. 417 – Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for a Telecommunications Facility at Moose Hill Road in Guilford, Connecticut

Request for Extension of Time to Complete Construction

Dear Ms. Bachman:

The Connecticut Siting Council (the "Council") approved the above-captioned telecommunications facility (the "Facility") on October 6, 2011. On October 17, 2013, the Council approved the transfer of the Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need (the "Certificate") from T-Mobile Northeast, LLC to Bay Communications II LLC ("Bay Communications").

In accordance with the Decision and Order and the extension of time granted by the Council on December 27, 2012, the construction of the Facility must be completed by April 8, 2014.

Bay Communications is currently developing an environmental assessment for a stream crossing for the Facility. Given that the transfer of the Certificate occurred in October, Bay Communications respectfully requests a one-year extension of time to submit Development and Management Plans for Council approval and to complete construction of the Facility.

Very truly yours,

**BROWN RUDNICK LLP** 

 $\bigcup \mathcal{L}$ 

cc: Joe Mazza, First Selectman of Guilford